    BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

    Tuesday, August 31, 2010 
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Vice Chairman Robert E. Mazow , Selectmen Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Dave Castellarin. 
Open Session & Discussion:
· Hanna Rosen a senior from Swampscott High School spoke on her request to hold a 5K walk for a non-profit organization called “Bikes not Bombs “to be held on October 17, 2010. (See votes of the Board)

· Tara Gallagher from the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee updated the Board on her groups proposal regarding Green Community that will be made at Town Meeting 
· Selectman Malagrifa introduced the members of the Harbor Advisory Committee. Mr. Bill Hennessey of the Harbor Advisory Committee spoke on their recommendations to the Board on regulations for harbor and boat management. The Board agreed with a recommendation of the Harbor Advisory Committee that all vessels need to be removed no later than October 31, 2010. Recreation Director, Danielle Strauss commented that the Town’s sailing program will store their sailboats on a float next year pending a donation from the friends of sailing program. Mr. Bob Sharp, Commodore of the Swampscott Yacht Club suggested his group would provide free labor to build the racks as long as the Town would work with the Yacht Club to reduce their rent by the cost of materials. Selectman seemed to be agreeable to this.   

· An open discussion took place on the Town‘s Sign By Law. Leslie Goldman, President of the Lynn Area of Chamber spoke on behalf of businesses here in Town who questioned open sign flags and sandwich boards. Selectman Sullivan read aloud a letter submitted to the Board by Bruce Paradise, Business owner and a member of the Planning Board that stated that his business  Paradise Gym would benefit from a sandwich board or an open sign to allow people to know its existence. Mr. Ron Plotka a Dentist in Town tried to speak on his legal matters regarding his signage on his business, but Selectman repeatedly informed Mr. Plotka they could not speak on pending legal matters. Gene Barden who was a member of the Planning Board agrees with the current Town Sign by Law. Resident Bill Dimento spoke on business owners who blatantly violate the sign by law.  Mr. Dimento spoke about local gas station that use the American Flag as an advertisement for their businesses. Mr. Dimento stated that he believes there may be room to allow open signs and would be willing to work with local businesses and  Leslie Gold of the Lynn Area Chamber of Commerce. Selectmen Sullivan reminded everyone that anyone can submit a proposed amendment for change and submit it to the Planning Board. 
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a Charity Walk for a non- profit group called “Bikes not Bombs” to be held on October 17, 2010, pending approval from the DPW and the Swampscott Police Department seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from the Swampscott Police & Fire Department to host “Kids Harvest Fair and Touch a Truck Event on Sunday, October 3, 2010 from 10AM to 2PM, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from the friends of the Swampscott Library for a one day liquor license to be held at their annual gala on Friday, September 24, 2010, from 6-9Pm with the event having a designated person over twenty one years of age to serve the alcohol seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve the renewal of a junk dealers permit for Roberto Associates, 10 Buena Vista Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Malagrifa 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a request from Jack Gould to place a temporary sign to advertise a Sunday morning adult softball team from August 31, 2010 through September 14, 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $10,164.00 for services through July 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve meeting minutes from August 17, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a Common Victuaellers permit for City Bar & Grill, 435 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass pending any fees owed to the Town and approval of the Health Department seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
New & Old Business: 
Residents Joe Morales and John Upton of Spring Court voiced their concerns regarding a resident of a group home located at 11 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass.  These residents have no problem with the group home but there concerns are with the Management Company who oversees the home. Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator has contacted state agencies to find out who is the correct contact that licenses this home and will forward that information to the residents. 
Appointments: 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to appoint Wendy Kessler and Kerry Kidney to Police Matrons as recommended by Chief Madigan seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Van Dam spoke on the recent gift of donating a kidney by Deacon Andrew Acampora of St. John the Baptist Church to one of their parishioners.  Selectman Van Dam commented on the positive changes to Andrew’s Chapel and wondered if the Town is going to do some type of celebration when competed. Selectman Van Dam spoke on the recent street lights that are owned by National Grid that have finally been fixed on Humphrey Street & Puritan Road.  
Selectman Malagrifa requested that the harbor Advisory Committee be added to the agenda for the September 28, 2010, meeting. 

Selectman Mazow informed the Board that he has started  speaking with people and organization that have run a food pantry one in other communities so he could get some volunteers and a director who could put a food pantry here in Town.  Selectman Mazow recognized and thanked Selectman Malagrifa on his work with the Harbor Advisory Committee. 
Selectman Sullivan informed the residents that she will be holding office hours on Monday, September 13, 2010, from 9-12Noon at Swampscott Town Hall in the Selectmen’s meeting room. 

 Executive Session: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing pending and or ongoing litigation the discussion of which in public session would be detrimental to the Town and for a discussion on Blythswood Conservation restriction seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.  A roll call was taken
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to adjourn meeting at 10:40P.M seconded by Selectman Strauss. . 
Attest: Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant
